
 

June 25, 2020 

 

Honorable Scott S. Harris 

Clerk 

Supreme Court of the United States 

1 First Street, NE 

Washington, D.C. 20543 

 

RE:  Thomas E. Dobbs, et al. v. Jackson Women Health Organization, et al. 

(19-1392) 

 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

 

The Brief in Opposition in the above case is currently due July 20, 2020. On 

behalf of all Respondents, I am writing to request a 30-day extension until 

August 19, 2020 due to pre-existing professional and personal commitments and 

in light of the COVID-19 global pandemic. Petitioners do not oppose this 

request.  

 

Thank you very much for your consideration. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Hillary Schneller 

Counsel for Respondents  

 

cc: Paul E. Barnes, Esq., Counsel for Petitioners  

 

  


